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MICKLETON PRIMARY SCHOOL

Broadmarston Lane, Mickleton, Chipping Campden, Gloucestershire, GL55 6SJ
Telephone / Fax: 01386 438393
email:.admin@mickleton.gloucs.sch.uk

Headteacher: Mrs Sally Geary BSc (Hons) PGCE
www.mickleton.gloucs.sch.uk
Thursday 29th January
Dear Parents,

I hope that you received your first ‘Friday Fortnightly’ and that you found it informative. The calendar on the reverse will be updated fortnightly to keep you up to date. 
SCHOOL REGISTRATION – The staff at Mickleton feel that it is important to start the school day together in the mornings. We have therefore moved whole school assembly to 9:00 a.m. so that we start the day together without breaking lesson time. This means that the timings for the beginning of school are slightly different. Most children already arrive at school by 8:45 a.m. so the whistle will be blown at 8:50 a.m. to allow time for registration before assembly. Registration period is therefore from 8:50 – 9:00 a.m. (an increase to 10 minutes) .Children arriving after 8:50 a.m. are asked to enter by the main reception desk and sign in – this ensures that children are not missed between entering the school and registration. All registers will close at 9:00 a.m.; children registering after this time will be marked as late. I am sure that the increase in registration time to ten minutes will mean that very few children will have late marks. We thank you for your co-operation in helping us to begin school on time.

HOLIDAYS IN TERM TIME- We understand that, for some families, taking holidays in term time is unavoidable due to difficult circumstances. However, it is well documented that children who miss school do miss out on vital parts of their education. Obviously, we wish to work with you to ensure that all of our children can access the whole of the school year.  We have recently had a visit from the Education Welfare Officer from Gloucestershire County Council whose view is that the present attendance figure of 93.8% is significantly below our GCC target of 97%; he has therefore charged us with improving attendance and cutting term-time holidays.
Our policy for term-time holidays at Mickleton School is that children will not be authorised to miss school for holidays unless we feel that there is a very pressing reason. In future, parents will be asked to book an appointment with me to discuss their request for time off. Children in Year 2 and Year 6, who have external tests during the year, will not be authorised to take time off in the Spring Term. I have enclosed a copy of the GCC guidance for parents along with a copy of the new holiday request form from Gloucestershire County Council. 
VALENTINES DISCO – Don’t forget the disco on Friday 13th February. All children in school are welcome to attend – remember to wear something red. As in previous years the Friends of the school have asked that parents of reception children stay with their child as it can sometimes be a little overwhelming for them (the children not the adults!).
CAR PARKING – we are aware that the issue of parking outside school is tricky. We are currently taking advice regarding the safety implications of using the school car park and will let you know when decisions have been reached. Until then, could I please ask you to show consideration when parking outside school? Many vehicles are parked illegally, which is causing difficulties with the local residents. I know that the police will be visiting Mickleton to check on parking issues and would therefore remind you to think carefully about where and how you park. Thank you. 

VACANCY FOR CLEANER – We currently have a vacancy for a cleaner for the nursery. The post is for one hour per day from 3:30 – 4:30 p.m. If you are interested in this position please see Mrs Barnett for an application form.

HEAD LICE – Our little visitors are back!  Like every other school in the country we sometimes have problems with head lice. At present we are seeing increasing numbers of children in school with either live lice or nits (the egg cases). Please remember to comb your child’s hair regularly with a fine-toothed ‘nit’ comb – conditioner helps too. It is also important to treat the whole family if lice are found as they do sometimes take up residence in our hair too. Thank you very much for your help.
COLLECTING CHILDREN AFTER CLUBS –It is lovely to see so many children attending after-school clubs. When collecting your child from a club would you please wait in the corridor outside the classrooms? If children are able to see their parents part way through a club it can distract, and in some cases, distress them. Thank you very much.

EXTRA AFTER-SCHOOL CLUBS – After half term there will be two more after-school clubs on offer.
Mr Metcalfe will be running gardening club at the allotments from 3:15 – 4:15 p.m. on Mondays. There are limited places and parents are required to attend with their children. If you are interested in your child attending then please see Mrs Barnett to add your name to the list.

Mrs Geary will run a tag rugby club for KS2 children. This will be on Thursdays from 3:15 – 4:15 p.m. Children will need football/rugby boots or trainers and warm clothing. Please see Mrs Barnett to add your name to the list.
Yours sincerely,
Sally Geary 

Head teacher




